

BOB CORNELL HONOURED

At the 23rd Annual Meeting of the North American Moose Conference and Workshop held in Duluth, Minnesota, April 1987, Mr. R.T. Cornell, Manager of the Lakehead University Print Shop was recognized for his services over the past nine years in producing the group's scientific journal. Originally known as the Proceeding of the North American Moose Conference and Workshop (1972-1977) and later as the journal ALCES (scientific name of moose), the publication has included between 280 and 600 pages each year. With the production of Vol. 22 in 1987, over 300 scientific articles have appeared. Each is peer reviewed by at least two specialists in the field of moose biology. Between 300 and 500 copies are printed each year at Lakehead's Print Shop. Back issues, a Subject-Author Index and a complete set of the Journal on microfiche can be purchased through the L.U. Bookstore where Mrs. Mary Melnyk has contributed for many years to help increase sales and circulation.

Without the special consideration shown by Bob Cornell to this fledgling journal, it may well have faltered in its earlier years. Instead, it has recently become more than just a conference proceeding. Articles can now be submitted for review any time within three months of the February printing deadline. Better quality photographs and glossy paper are improvements being examined for the future.

Shown presenting a commemorative wall hanging to Bob are Murray Lankester and Tim Timmermann, who have acted as co-editors of ALCES since 1985.

Reprinted from Lakehead University AGORA November 1987

